
Legislative Fiscal Office  Emergency Board – December 2022 

SUBCOMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION 
 

Item 19: Oregon Military Department 
Corvallis Armory Construction Projects 

 
To:  Emergency Board Full Committee 
From:  General Government Subcommittee 
Carrier: Senator Wagner  
 

The General Government Subcommittee recommends that the Emergency Board 

establish a Federal Funds Capital Construction expenditure limitation of $3,500,000 for 

the Oregon Military Department for the Corvallis Armory Service Life Extension project 

and establish a Federal Funds Capital Construction expenditure limitation of $900,000 for 

the Oregon Military Department for Corvallis Armory Parking Lot improvements. 

 

The Department has received additional funding from the National Guard Bureau to 

complete two projects at the Corvallis Armory. The first project is part of the Armory 

Service Life Extension Project for which $4.3 million in bond funding was provided in the 

2021 legislative session. The additional federal funding will bring the total funds available 

for this project to $7.8 million. 

 

The second project is for enhancements to the Corvallis Armory’s parking lot. This project 

requires a 25% match of state funds, which the Department can meet by utilizing 

$300,000 of General Fund from the Operations budget that was originally part of $6.7 

million in deferred maintenance funding provided in the Department’s 2021 budget bill. 

 

The Subcommittee recommends approval. 

 


